
IVC Conducts Survey of Ignatian Volunteers 
In September 2006, the Ignatian Volunteer Corps celebrated eleven years of faith-
filled community service.  Over the years there have been more than 400 Ignatian 
Volunteers.  IVC regularly asks Volunteers for anecdotes about their experiences 
of service and reflection, which often mention the profound personal and spiritual 
impact that IVC has on Volunteers’ lives.  Because of these striking, inspiring, 
and provocative stories, IVC’s board and staff decided to research the impacts of 
specific elements of the IVC program.

Thanks to a grant from the Carnegie Corporation of New York, IVC conducted a 
nationwide survey of current and former volunteers who had been in the program 
for at least one year, their spouses, and IVC spiritual reflectors.  The goal was 
to understand better the impact of the IVC program on the lives of Ignatian 
Volunteers. The Georgetown University’s Center for Applied Research in the 
Apostolate (CARA), a highly-regarded non-profit research center for Catholic 
institutions and organizations, conducted the survey for IVC.

The response to the survey was significant, with 54% of the current and former 
volunteers responding.  Nearly nine in ten Ignatian Volunteers rated their IVC 
experience positively, with almost half describing it as ‘excellent.’

The survey results show that men and women find IVC’s unique combination of 
service and reflection to be a path to a fulfilling retirement, a deeper spirituality, 
and increased social awareness.  Almost 80% of Ignatian Volunteers join IVC 
seeking to help improve the lives of people in need.  Slightly more than 80% say 
that the spiritual goals of a deeper relationship with God and putting faith into 
practice became more important after participating in the IVC program.

“We discovered that IVC does fulfill its mission,” said Suzanne Geaney, IVC 
Executive Director. “Volunteers enter IVC out of a feeling of gratitude - wanting 
to give back for all they’ve been given – and most find themselves doing work 
that is meaningful and contributes to improving the lives of people in their 
communities.”  She hopes the survey results will help the staff and board refine 
the program where it’s needed and maintain the integrity of the program where it 
works well for Volunteers, partner service sites and people being served.  
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From the Executive Director 
I hope that you appreciate our new IVC logo, 
as well as the new look of the newsletter.  
We have been working to build a strong and 
consistent IVC program across the country.  
Our new look is one step in this process.

So often I would be asked about the previous 
logo. You may remember it - the cross and 
its shadow?  It was related to a quote, “May 
the shelter I seek be the shadow of your 
cross.”  Some people said that the logo 
reminded them of a cemetery – obviously not a good image for IVC’s 
quite vital and effective volunteers

IVC’s new logo retains the image of the cross, which signifies IVC’s roots 
in the Gospel story and our call to live a life of faith in service.  We have 
added the tagline ‘Experience. Service. Reflection.’, the path that men 
and women follow as Ignatian Volunteers.  They bring their lifetimes of 
experience to the service of others, aided by reflection on their work as 
they find God is in the midst of their participation in IVC.

Over the past twelve years, I have heard story after story from Ignatian 
Volunteers about the power of the IVC process of service and reflection.  
I’ve often wondered how the IVC program stays with people, outside 
of their service, retreats and monthly meetings.  Thanks to a generous 
grant from the Carnegie Corporation of New York, we have been able 
to explore this very issue.  IVC partnered with the Center for Applied 
Research in the Apostolate (CARA) at Georgetown University to survey 
current and former IVC volunteers, their spouses, and IVC spiritual 
reflectors to understand more fully the impact of the IVC program.  The 
stories I heard were confirmed: the vast majority of the men and women 
who join IVC to “give back” and “make a difference” do appreciate and 
stay in IVC for the spiritual parts of the program.  (You can read more 
about the CARA study in our cover story.)

May God bless our world with peace and justice in 2007.  Please know 
how deeply grateful we are for all of those in the IVC family.  A special 
thanks to all those who had a hand in bringing our new logo, and the 
CARA study, to birth.

Sincerely, 

Suzanne

IVC Mission
The Ignatian Volunteer Corps (IVC) provides men  

and women age 50 and over the opportunity to serve  
the needs of people who are poor, to work for a more 

just society, and to grow deeper in Christian faith  
by reflecting and praying in the Ignatian tradition.
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IVC Los Angeles Creates Della Strada Award
Jennifer Mangali, Regional Director, IVC Los Angeles 

In the fall of 2006, the IVC Los Angeles Regional Council and staff set out 
to create an opportunity to recognize individuals who exemplify the values 
of service and social justice in their personal and professional lives.  

The desire to give recognition, to give an award, was truly about 
celebrating.  As members of IVC we are asked every day to search for the 
presence of God in all things.  God is around us every day, especially in 
our celebrations.  

The criteria for naming an IVC award were simple.  It must be meaningful 
in the Ignatian world and it must represent in some way the relationship in 
Ignatian Spirituality between action and reflection, speaking to the role of 
the laity in the Church in serving those in need.

When searching for a way to encapsulate these criteria, we found the 
Madonna Della Strada staring back at us.  The Della Strada Award is 
named after Sancta Maria della Strada, the first Church that Ignatius and 
the first Jesuits used to serve the urban poor in the center of Rome. The 
Award honors an individual whose life reflects the Ignatian values of 
direct service of the poor, and of working and educating for a more just 
society.

Fr. Robert Caro, SJ, LMU Vice President 
for Mission and Identity, greets guests 
with Sr. Peg Dolan 

Sr. Peg Dolan - First Della Strada Award Recipient

Who better to receive the very first Della Strada Award 
then Sr. Peg Dolan, RSHM and Alumni Chaplin at 
Loyola Marymount University (LMU)?  Sr. Peg was 
presented with the Award at a reception on October 15, 
2006 at Loyola Marymount.

Sr. Peg first heard about IVC eight years ago.  When 
IVC moved to open a program in Los Angeles, she 
eagerly became a founding member of the Planning 
Committee and Regional Council.  “I see IVC,” shared 
Sr. Peg, “as a way to age gracefully, grow spiritually 
and serve others in need.”

In addition to her service with IVC, Sr. Peg is also 
moderator of Gryphon Circle (an all women’s service 
organization at LMU) and a Retreat Director.  She 
has served as Director of Ignatian retreats for the past 
thirty years.  At LMU, Sr. Peg has spearheaded several 
programs that take students, alumni, and friends of 
the University into the community to help people 
and institutions in need.  In 1996, she launched the 
Alumni for Others program at LMU.  As LMU Alumni 
Chaplain, Sr. Peg organizes retreats and spirituality 
programs, as well as provides counseling and spiritual 
direction for alumni.

Sr. Peg Dolan, RSHM, received the 2006 Della Strada Award 
from IVC Los Angeles.
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Leave it to Gil Gentile to have created through the 
years an edifice of relationships drawing together so 
many Kingdom people. He has created the friendly 
container for people to step forward with their gifts 
of goodness for the world, especially for the forgotten 
ones."  A full list of donors from the IVC San Diego 
event can be found on page 8.

IVC San Diego Honors Fr. Gil Gentile

A Message From Fr. Gil Gentile 
“I was very humbled by the outpouring of affection, 
support and goodwill of all of the great people with 
us at our first IVC San Diego fund raising event 
and award presentation. I was also very edified and 
encouraged to feel the great energy for building 
God’s kingdom and for laboring “Ad Majorem 
Dei Gloriam”, for God’s greater glory, present that 
January afternoon.

I looked around at all of the folks gathered and 
realized that having such support and friendship 
from these wonderful, extraordinary, beautiful 
people must mean that I’m doing at least a little 
something right. AND it means that IVC is doing 
more than just “a little something right”!

And so, from the bottom of a very full heart, I 
thank you.”

Fr. Gil Gentile, SJ, founding 
member and spiritual leader 
of IVC San Diego, received 
the Della Strada Award on 
January 28, 2007, recognizing 
his many gifts of love and 
service to the San Diego 
community.

Fr. Joe Spieler, SJ, Provincial 
Assistant for Formation and 
Vocation, California Province 

- Society of Jesus, wrote of the afternoon:

"Beyond the high spirits and eloquent talks shone 
what has to be the triumph of Vatican II’s dream: 
the prominent leadership of lay women and men in 
the church. No one could miss the ecclesial maturity 
and capability of so many outstanding San Diego lay 
people who spoke to honor Gil Gentile.

For me as a Jesuit it was a thrill to observe the Ignatian 
themes woven into the remarks and woven into the 
lives of women and men who revealed years of lived 
experience of the Exercises and friendship with the 
Society of Jesus. 

I sat there buoyed up, animated by the goodness of the 
leaders of IVC as well as by their obvious familiarity 
with the same elements of the dream we Jesuits try to 
measure up to: generosity to God, introspection in the 
Lord, appreciation of the church as it is.

New Email Address for IVC
Along with the new logo, the Ignatian Volunteer Corps is updating its email addresses to reflect the IVC name.  
You can now find the website at www.ivcusa.org.  The IVC national staff and regions can be reached at their new 
email addresses (see below).  Please update your Internet bookmarks and email address books.
General Information  info@ivcusa.org
Suzanne Geaney sgeaney@ivcusa.org
Tamara Zavislan tzavislan@ivcusa.org
Jennifer Anthony janthony@ivcusa.org
Josie Piranio jpiranio@ivcusa.org
IVC Baltimore Baltimore@ivcusa.org
IVC Chicago Chicago@ivcusa.org
IVC Cincinnati Cincy@ivcusa.org
IVC Cleveland Cleveland@ivcusa.org

IVC Detroit Detroit@ivcusa.org
IVC Los Angeles LA@ivcusa.org
IVC Minneapolis/St. Paul TwinCities@ivcusa.org
IVC New York NewYork@ivcusa.org
IVC Philadelphia Philadelphia@ivcusa.org
IVC San Diego SanDiego@ivcusa.org
IVC Saint Louis StLouis@ivcusa.org
IVC Washington DC/ 
Northern Virginia Wash-NoVA@ivcusa.org
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centers and churches.  There is 
even little time for community.

Fortunately, 12 years ago, 
Jim Conroy, SJ, and Charlie 
Costello, SJ, shared a vision to 
bring together retired women 
and men, aged 50+, to serve 
people who are poor and 
integrate into that service strong 
spiritual components.

It was hard for me to say “No” 
to an organization that has no endowment but has 
successfully launched 12 regional programs in the East, 
West and Midwest, supporting 258 volunteers working with 
218 nonprofits that serve the increasingly marginalized 
in our society: immigrants, Native Americans, African 
Americans, Hispanics, women and the growing ranks of 
our working poor families.

As an IVC Board member, I have witnessed the individual 
commitments of the IVC team 
of regional directors, national 
staff and Ignatian Volunteers. 
These passionate individuals 
challenged me to think about my 
own behavior, as well as what 
the Barat Education Foundation 
could do, to make a difference 
in one person’s life.

One doesn’t need to discover 
the cure for cancer or rid the 
world of social injustice to 
make a difference.  It is just as 
important just to say “Hello” 
to that senior in the nursing 
home, to read to a child in a 
shelter, to mentor a high school 
student, or to deliver meals to 
the homeless.  

What energizes me about IVC is that every day one of our 
Ignatian Volunteers has made a difference in someone’s 
life.  St. Madeleine Sophie Barat said, “Your example, 
even more than your words, will be an eloquent lesson to 
the world.”  Our generation still has time to make more 
of a difference.  I invite you to join us as we set out to be 
an example for generations to come.
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Working for Change - A Board Member's Perspective
Sheila Smith, IVC Board of Directors

In the middle of our family dinner this past Christmas, 
reminiscent of childhood family gatherings where my 
parents encouraged us to share and defend our positions 
on religion, politics and other non-politically-correct 
subjects, my brother, Charles turned to me and asked, 
“Why, given all the non-profit boards on which you sit, 
have you now chosen to be on the board of the Ignatian 
Volunteer Corps”?  

My daughter, Lisa, immediately came to my defense: 
“Uncle Charles, don’t you realize that Mom doesn’t have 
Catholic guilt, she has RSCJ (Religious of the Sacred 
Heart) guilt and the Foundress of that order in the 1800’s 
was a sister of a Jesuit!”  Needless to say, there was a lot 
of laughter.  

Seriously, why the IVC Board, why now, and what 
have I learned from my short tenure on this dedicated, 
intelligent, purposeful board?  

I am currently the Chair of the Barat Education Foundation. 
Our mission is to build upon the Barat College legacy of 
Education and Social Action.  
We have a deep respect for 
intellectual and spiritual values, 
a social awareness that impels 
to action, and a commitment to 
personal growth in the context of 
community.  These are also the 
values of the Ignatian Volunteer 
Corps.  

What makes IVC unique is its 
spiritual reflection program that 
helps volunteers find God in 
their service.  Reading about 
the experiences of IVC’s 
many dedicated volunteers 
witnesses to the importance of 
IVC’s spiritual dimension.  I 
appreciate how, day in and day 
out, Ignatian Volunteers build 
community in not just physical ways, but spiritual and 
emotional ways as well.  

Unfortunately, at this time in our country’s history, more 
and more Americans are struggling just to raise families 
and meet their rent and/or mortgage.  Fewer have the 
safety net of family and community.  There is little time 
to volunteer in their schools, food kitchens, homeless 

“One doesn't need to discover 

the cure for cancer or rid the 

world of social injustice to make a 

difference.  It is just as important 

just to say "Hello" to that senior in 

the nursing home, to read to a child 

in a shelter, to mentor a high school 

student, or to deliver meals to the 

homeless.”



6   •   W I N T E R  2 0 0 7      W W W. I V C U S A . O R G6   •   W I N T E R  2 0 0 7      W W W. I V C U S A . O R G

Friends and Supporters of IVC
We are honored to be able to recognize the individuals and organizations whose generous financial support helps 
to provide IVC members opportunities to serve the needs of people who are poor, to work for a more just society, 
and to grow deeper in Christian faith by reflecting and praying in the Ignatian tradition.  Listed alphabetically. 
List represents gifts received between July 1, 2006 and January 31, 2007.

Ada Harris Maley Memorial Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Albrecht

Anne M. Allbrooks
Ms. Elena Alvarez

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. William Anderson

Anonymous
Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew R. Anthony
Archdiocese of Washington
George Aschenbrenner, SJ

Mary K. S. Ashcroft
Harold J. Augliera

Edward Barnes
Mrs. Mary Jane Bede

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Beduhn
Bridget Berger

Mr. Blake Biles & Dr. Laura Sessums
Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bligh
Dr. John A. Bottiglione

John Boyle
James Bruni

Mr. & Mrs. William J. Buckley
Carolyn Burstein

Patricia Bush
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Butler

Thomas Byrne
David L. Cahoon

California Province of the Society of Jesus
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Callahan, III

Dr. Gloria Ray Carpeneto
Gordan Cavanaugh

Chicago Province of the Society of Jesus
David Clark

Clark-Winchcole Foundation
Mr. Laurence J. Colfer

Collier Services
Mr. and Mrs. William Collier

Rev. Jim Conroy, SJ
James Cooke

Pierce S. Corden
Thomas J. Cosgrove

Tom Coyne
Robert Emmet Crotty

Nita Crowley & David Smith
John and Aurora Culkin

Gerald J. Curran
Thomas R. Curran

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Curtin
George E. Davis

Catherine P. Dawson

Dalene Barry Dean
Mr. & Mrs. John Delaney

Joseph F. Delano
Kenneth J. DeLuca

Joan Dematteris
Mr. & Mrs. William Dempsey
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Dignam

James Dolan
Arthur Downey
Bridget Doyle

Mr. & Mrs. Leo Dressel
Sr. Bernadette Duross, RSM

Mr. & Mrs. John Dwyer
Mary Ebel

George J. Eisele
The Elizabeth C. Quinlan Foundation, Inc.

FADICA
Msgr. Charles Fahey

Cornelia Farrell
Dr. & Mrs. Cornelius J. Feehley

Mr. & Mrs. John Feeney
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Felber

Ferdinand Wheeler House
William A. Ferrando

Mr. & Mrs. Louis C. Fischer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Flanagan

Margaret Fleming
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Florentino

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Forster
Mr. & Mrs. Peter C. Forster

Thomas P. Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Benedict J. Frederick

Munir Gabriel
James J. Gallagher
Gerald Galloway
John J. Gannon

Molly Geaney & J. Michael Moore
Sally Geaney

Suzanne Geaney
Michele Geraghty
Honey H. Gfroerer

John Girardi
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel J. Giuliano
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Gormley

S. Garrett Gray
John J. Gregory

Warren Grienenberger
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Gustavson

Mark Hallinan, SJ
James P. Hanigan

Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Harper
David I. Harpring

Charles Hartman
Richard A. Hartman

Kathleen Haser
Mr. & Mrs. Ashley L. Hawken

Dick Hayden
Aline Haynes

Lois G. Heelan
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Heinrichs

Charles A. Henderson
Joseph A. Herbst

Mr. & Mrs. George M. Hezel
Dr. & Mrs. Richard T. Hezel

Mr. & Mrs. John Higgins
Kitty Higgins

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Higgins
David Hill

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Hinchen
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Homan

Mari A. Horak
Mr. & Mrs. Dexter Housel

Margaret Howells
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Jeffs

The Jesuit Center, Wernersville, PA
Jesuit Community - University of Scranton
Jesuit Community - University of Detroit 

Mercy
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kapeluck

Mary Ann Kaufman
Dr. & Mrs. Charles J. Keffer
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. Kelley

Mr. & Mrs. Bernie Kelley
Mr. James Kelley & Mrs. Margo A. Tully

Mr. and Mrs. James A. Kelly, Esq.
James R. Kelly

Tim Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene L. Keogh

Mr. & Mrs. Roger Kirk
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kirvan

Lynn S. Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Peter G. Kohl

Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Krambuhl
John Kuhn
John Laffan

Jane R. Larkin
Jeanne Le Compte-Bradley

Mr. & Mrs. Ron Leahy
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Leahy

Barbara A. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Lill

Martin J. Loftus
Dan Lundy

Ferdinand and Moira Ma
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Eva A. Malanyaon
James F. Malone
Jennifer Mangali

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Marhoefer
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Markham

Maryland Province of the Society of Jesus
Joseph J. Matelis

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry May
Michael McCarthy

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. McCarthy
John McCullough

Dr. Patrick McDermott
Paul J. McElligott

Mr. & Mrs. Dick McGill
Joe McGinity

Matthew McKenna
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen J. McKenna

Mr. & Mrs. John McLaughlin
Robert K. McLaughlin

Mr. & Mrs. Vincent McMahon
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McPartland

Menard Family Foundation
Roger W. Meyer

Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Millus
Missouri Province of the Society of Jesus

Marie Molchen
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Monahan

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Murphy
Rev. Leo Murray, SJ

Nancy Murrin
Dr. & Mrs. Jerry Naples

New York Province of the Society of 
Jesus

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Norris
Dr. & Mrs. Arthur S. O’Brien

Bernard C. O’Brien
Dr. Gerald R. O’Brien

Walter P. O’Brien
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas O’Connor

John J. O’Doherty
Mr. & Mrs. John O’Hagan

Mr. & Mrs. Theodore A. Okon
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. O’Malley

Mr. & Mrs. Brian D. O’Neill
John O’Rourke

Mr. & Mrs. Robert O’Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Otchy

Julie J. Panaro
Jim Panetta

The Patricia Kind Family Foundation
Selette H. Pearce
Joseph J. Pelner

Jack Phalen
Josie Piranio

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Pohlhaus
Kathleen Polk

Mr. & Mrs. J. Randolph Porges
Richard Porter
Pauline Price

Joseph J. Putnick
Steve Quigley

Sr. Pietrina Raccuglia
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Reed

Mr. & Mrs. John Reid
Richard Reilly

Jeanette Restagno
Mark Richardson
Helene Rickard
Wendy Ricker

Dr. John L. Roche
Rock Creek Council No. 2797, Knights of 

Columbus
Peter Royse

The Russert Family Foundation
Irene Sailer

San Diego Catholic Workers
Kathleen T. Saragosa

Dr. & Mrs. Henry S. Sawin
Jim Scheibel & Mary Pat Lee

Sharon Scibek
Kathleen Shea

Evelyn Sheehan
Mary Lou Sheehan

Mr. & Mrs. Vincent A. Sheehy
Robert C. Sigler
Frances Skinner

Ed Slunt
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Smith III

Sheila Smith
Spring Creek Foundation

Ed Stankiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Frank N. Stanley

Elizabeth Steltenpohl
Mr. & Mrs. Brendan V. Sullivan

Mr. & Mrs. David Sullivan
Mary Anne Sullivan

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sutter
David F. Swanson

Helen Taney
Francis Tannian

Albert D. Taymans
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Tomezsko

Mr. & Mrs. Vincent J. Tomlinson
Frieda Toner

Jose E. Torres
Dr. Joan Turkus

Richard S. Tyksinski
Michael Vahey

Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Verveer
Marcel Viens
Rich Vivrette

The W. O’Neil Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Wagner

Gerard F. Waldorf
Mr. & Mrs. Philip V. G. Wallace

Dr. & Mrs. John A. Walsh
Philip Ward & Claire Cunningham

John C. Warman
Bill Waters

Robert Waters
Mr. Joseph F. Weller
William P. Whelan

Mr. & Mrs. William B. Whitaker
Peter D. Whitford

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Wholey
Thomas Wilbur

William H. Hannon Foundation
Wisconsin Province of the Society of Jesus

Charles J. Wolf II
Woodstock Jesuit Community
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Yahn

Joanne Young
Kathleen Zeifang

IVC Los Angeles Della Strada 
Award - October 2006

Mark Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Philip J. Argento

Alma Bachrach
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip A. Baker

Mr. & Mrs. J. Kenneth Brown
Dennis P. Burke

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Cain
Mr. & Mrs. Edgar J. Cervantes

Diana C. Cesares & David R. Bell
Mary Chambers

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Cole
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence W. Conley

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph J. Consola
Mr. & Mrs. Myles P. Dempsey
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Desmond

Gisele A. Duquette
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Dzida

Lt. Col. & Mrs. John A. Garstka
Mr. & Mrs. William Gould

Alice May Hannon
Renee L. Harrangue

Mr. & Mrs. David P. Hennon

“I can’t be and do what 
you are and do.  You can’t 
be and do what I am and 
do.  Together we can do 
amazing things.”    

- Mother Theresa



8   •   W I N T E R  2 0 0 7      W W W. I V C U S A . O R G8   •   W I N T E R  2 0 0 7      W W W. I V C U S A . O R G

Michael P. Horan & Patricia A. Fiedler
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Hynes

Mr. & Mrs. H.A. Kelly
Robert D. Kerslake

Mr. & Mrs. Edmund Mark Krause
Maria Elena Kunz

Mr. & Mrs. John B. LaBrie
Dr. & Mrs. Leo D. Lagasse
LMU - Alumni for Others

Loyola Marymount University
William A. Maddigan

Mr. & Mrs. Bernard H. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael B. McCann

Kathleen L. McCarthy
Victoria McCullough

John McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Milbury

Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Mulvihill
Pam Rector

Religious of the Sacred Heart of Mary
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Sakata
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Smith III
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore M. Snyder

Michael M. Thomas & Mary Ann Harmon
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Torre

Verbum Dei High School
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Weber III

Fr. Michael F. Weiler
Tom Zeko

IVC New York House Party - 
November 2006
Rosemary Donahue

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel J. Giuliano
Charles Hartman

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Higgins
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene L. Keogh

Jane R. Larkin
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore A. Okon

Mr. & Mrs. John C. Otchy

IVC San Diego Della Strada 
Award - January 2007

Anonymous
Amigos De Los Pobres

Mary Jo Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Frank M. Barrack

Mr. & Mrs. John Bowen
Margaret Carroll

Church of St. Thomas More
James A. de Witt

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Doyle
Michele Dunne
Olivia Escobosa
Lucia Fernandez

Michael R. Flaningam
Mr. & Mrs. John V. Gallagher

Kristin M. Galvin
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Goebel

Barbara S. Goergen
Bernadette B. Hodson

The Immaculata Church
Jesuit Fathers, Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Church
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk S. Kinley

La Providencia
Martha S. Lapore

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Levett
Mr. & Mrs. David E. McClure

Mr. & Mrs. Bill McClurg
Barbara Menard

Sr. Juanita Mary Meyer
C. Rose Miles

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Miller
New York Province of the Society of Jesus

Mr. & Mrs. Don B. Nothdurft
Carmella Palo

Sharon S. Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Pope

Queen of Angels Church
Anne Rising

Barbara M. Sage
Rev. Matthew D. Spahr

St. Vincent de Paul Village, Inc.
Mary Jane Tiernan

Mr. & Mrs. Don Allen Vernon

Katherine D. Waller
Mr. & Mrs. John Wing

Gifts Given in Honor of:
Fr. Burghardt, SJ

Dawn Calabia

James Conroy, SJ
Elaine Ann Herald

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Lane
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Adams

James L. Gajewski & Maren Jones

Kathleen Curtin
Mr. & Mrs. Henry King, Jr.

Margaret O. Dickerson
Dr. Margaret M. Dickerson & Dr. Robert 

Fliegelman

Sr. Peg Dolan
Michael P. Horan & Patricia A. Fiedler

Cornelius Feehley
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Russell

Rev. J. Donald Freeze, SJ, and Rev. 
Joseph M. Alminde, SJ

Thomas P. McCarthy

Fr. Aloysius Galvin, SJ
Thomas Boyland

Suzanne Geaney
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick W. Ganley

Fr. Henry Haske, SJ
Mr. Donald J. Curran

Kitty Higgins
Thomas Hughes

Mrs. Mary S. McLaughlin 

Robert Holstein
Hon. & Mrs. Robert J. Timlin

James P. Kelley
Michael G. Grinnell

Helen Taney

Jim Kelley and the Northern Virginia 
Volunteers

Ann Johnson

William Macsherry
Mr. & Mrs. Charles O. Macsherry

“To serve is to make whole 

in some way. Service. 

It’s more of a grace.  It’s 

very close to love, but a 

very pure kind of love. A 

befriending of the life in 

others, unconditionally.”

     
- Rachel Naomi Remen
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Meg Mannix
Pat Barry

James F. McAndrews, SJ
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen P. Stowe

Fr. Joe McCloskey, SJ
Edward P. Prendergast

Kathleen Anne McGroth
Anne Favo

Anthony McHale, SJ
James J. Donahue

Frank O’Connor, SJ
Dr. & Mrs. Daniel Erhard

Mary O’Leary
Kitty Higgins

Vinnie Quayle
Michael J. Bielefeld

Rick Ralphson, SJ
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Gonring
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Sheahan

Pequette Schwerin and John Enzmann, 
new IVC Volunteers

Bob Gibson

Fr. Tom Sheridan, SJ
James J. Boland

Our 45th Wedding Anniversary
Deacon Joseph G. Vrindten

John Weinfurter
Capital Concerts, Inc.

Gifts Given In Memory Of:
Anna Anastos

Mr. & Mrs. John Geaney

Louis J. Barboni
Jeanne Pelletz

Dennis E. Berberich
Gregory Rinn

Rev. Thomas V. Bermingham, SJ
The Honorable J. Kevin McKay

Richard Boyd, NSJ
James F. Bianca

H. Jacob Breininger
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Breininger

Bea Carney
Ed LeClair

Roseanne Casey
Barbara Jones

Anne Fitzgerald Cooke
James Cooke

Edward Joseph Costell
John McGee

Fr. Charlie Costello, SJ
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Dougherty

Dr. Cornelius J. Feehley
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Fischer

Mr. & Mrs. John Fleming
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Herr

Robert M. Klinges
Elizabeth Landes

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. McDonnell
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Monahan

Mr. & Mrs. John M. O’Connor
James Sheridan

Mr. & Mrs. John C. Simpson
Kristina Snyder
Dr. Joan Turkus

Mrs. Helen Curran Warren
Kathryn Monahan

Fr. Charlie Costello, SJ, and Ed 
Dougherty, Jr.

Mrs. Alice Dougherty

You Can Make a Difference in the Future of IVC

Estate gifts and bequests are investments 
in the future, helping to continue the work 
of IVC today and for generations to come.  
Like any other investment, an estate gift is 
an important decision that can give great 
personal satisfaction.  We would be happy to 
talk with you or your financial planner about 
opportunities to make a lifetime gift to IVC, 
through a bequest, life insurance, retirement 
funds, or other assets, that best serves your 
interests.

Contact Tamara Zavislan, IVC 
Director of Development, 888-831-
4686 or tzavislan@ivcusa.org, for more 
information.
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Joe and Charlie Costello
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lanciault

Laurie Anne Cotter
Tom Cotter

John Daly
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Daly

Harold T. Dougherty
Dorothy L. Dougherty

Gertrude K. and Walter S. Farrell
Mr. Michael W. Farrell  

& Dr. Elaine Farrell

John Patrick Flynn
Suzanne Mack Flynn

Roy Forker, Elmira Ignatian Volunteer
Mary Ellen Vasile

Rose Gore
Mr. & Mrs. John Geaney

Virginia H. Grove
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis H. Matthias

Charles W. Herald
Mrs. Elizabeth F. Herald

William J. Higgins
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Cannon

Tony Horak
Mr. & Mrs. James Mannix

Honore K. Keane
Thomas T. Keane & Dr. Susan E. Boylan

Frank Keevers
David J. Walsh

Paul Kerschner
Helen Kerschner

L. B. Kines, SJ, Edmund Anabell, SJ, 
and Joseph Fortescue, SJ

William J. Ray, Sr.

Richard Lerch
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg B. Bangs

Earl Lofgren
Sally O’Dell

Julia Lowell
Joseph W. Lowell

Helen McDermott
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kuttruff

Crystal McDonald
Michael McDonald

Tom McDonald
Marjorie A. McDonald

Richard McSorley, SJ, and Richard 
McCormick, SJ

James L. Gajewski & Maren Jones

Rev. Francis J. Miles, SJ
John R. Miles

Mary Lou O’Brien
Bernard C. O’Brien

Margaret (Peg) Pucciariello
Carmen T. Pucciariello

Mary T. Quigley
Richard Quigley

Generoso (George) Recine
John H. Vanier

Anne Reynolds
Edward J. Reynolds

Alicia Ryan
William B. Grogan

Rose Nugent Sawin
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon L. Keen

Catherine Schumann
Mary Elissa Beere-Metzger

Elsie Scibek
Sharon Scibek

My parents
Robert P. Skoff

Marie T. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. John Palucci

Harold John Spreen, Jr.
Kathleen M. Spreen

Howard E. Rocky Stone
Mrs. Alice Marie Stone

Mr. & Mrs. John O. Timlin
John L. Timlin

“Everybody can be great, because everybody can serve.  

You don’t have to have a college degree to serve... 

You don’t have to know Einstein’s theory of relativity to 

serve...

You only need a heart full of grace, a soul generated by 

love.” 

- Martin Luther King Jr.

“Work does not distract us 

from God…It continues 

the work of God through 

us.” 

- Joan Chittister
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Ignatian Volunteer Helps Resettle Refugees
Frank Wassermann, IVC Cincinnati Volunteer

Catholic Social Services of Cincinnati operates as 
the local refugee resettlement agency of the Unites 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB), which 
sponsors refugees referred by the U.S. State Department.  
In addition to resettlement assistance — housing, job 
referral and training, cash, health care, food stamps — 
the agency provides ongoing 'immigration counseling' 
services to the refugees.  This includes various kinds of 
services the refugees need to help them adjust to their 
new life.  The agency has been facing cutbacks due to 
loss of financial support from the diocese which has put 
a strain on its ability to fully serve the refugees.

As an Ignatian Volunteer, with my background as an 
attorney, I am assisting the regular staff by providing 
counseling on immigration issues — primarily helping 
refugees obtain permanent residency (the 'green card') 
and bring other family members to the United States.  
U.S. immigration policy offers several special programs 
which enable refugees to bring close relatives to join them 
without the long waits of regular family immigration.  
Parents, spouses, and minor children can come to the 
U.S. under these programs.  

Most of the people I encounter 
come from Africa, especially 
the eastern 'horn' area — 
Somalia, Ethiopia, Sudan, and 
Eritrea.  I have also worked 
with refugees from Cuba to 
Nepal.  Through my work, I 
have compiled a manual on 
immigration issues to help 
other volunteers, such as the 
social work students from 
local universities, to also do 
this work on behalf of future refugees.

I am awed by the courage and resiliency of these 
people in undertaking a new life in the United States, 
after their many hardships living as refugees abroad, 
as they struggle with language and cultural barriers.  It 
is a privilege to meet them and help them secure legal 
status in the United States and bring family members 
to join them in this country.

IRA Charitable Gift Rollover Opportunity

In August 2006, President Bush signed groundbreaking 
legislation that permits tax-free distributions to charities 
through individual retirement accounts (IRA).  

Tax-Free Distributions from IRA’s
Prior to the passage of this legislation, all IRA 
distributions were taxed as income.  The new law allows 
tax-free IRA distributions in 2007 of up to $100,000 to 
tax-exempt organizations such as the Ignatian Volunteer 
Corps.

Window of Opportunity
After age 70½, you may direct a tax-free distribution 
from your IRA to the Ignatian Volunteer Corps as a 
rollover gift.  Because the provision expires at the end 
of this year, you must make the gift(s) by December 31, 
2007.

Making an IRA Rollover Gift
The new legislation reduces the cost of making a gift 
by eliminating the income tax on IRA distributions.  
The gift must be made as a direct rollover gift from the 
trustee of the IRA to a tax-exempt organization, such 
as the Ignatian Volunteer Corps. 

The IRA rollover gift can be counted toward the 
mandatory IRA withdrawal obligation for donors over 
the age of 70½.  Gifts to the Ignatian Volunteer Corps 
will be used to support the more than 250 Volunteers 
nationwide – mature men and women helping children, 
families, and adults who are materially poor.  

If you wish to discuss this option, please contact:  
Tamara Zavislan, Director of Development  
888-831-4686, tzavislan@ivcusa.org

The Ignatian Volunteer Corps (IVC) is a national non-profit organization and does not provide tax, legal, or financial advice.  Any document or 
information shared by the IVC staff is intended to be for purposes of information only.  IVC strongly encourages donors to consult with competent 
financial and legal professionals to discuss the applicability of this information.
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IVC Baltimore
Bill Macsherry
410-752-4686

IVC Chicago
George Sullivan
773-975-6871

IVC Cincinnati
Sam Schloemer
513-608-5551

IVC Cleveland
Catherine Duer
216-574-6300

IVC Detroit
Ruthann Deponio

313-861-7500

IVC Los Angeles
Jennifer Mangali

310-937-8280

IVC Minneapolis/St. Paul
Meg Mannix
952-393-4582

Sharon Beduhn
612-760-0160

IVC New York
Liz McMahon

212-234-2848, Ext. 222

IVC Philadelphia
Eileen Harding
215-923-1733

IVC San Diego
Josie Piranio

858-484-0027

Patricia Doyle
858-715-0900

IVC Saint Louis
Kevin Cullen, SJ

314-361-7765

IVC Washington DC/ 
Northern Virginia

Jim Kelley
703-533-7322

IVC Regional Programs
To find out more about IVC Programs or to become a volunteer, please contact the regional office in your area or visit 

the IVC website at www.ivcusa.org. 


